11-68

PAC

Prairie Astronomy Club Inc

November 1968

Lincoln Nebr

The Presidents Report.

Arrangements have been made for a New and Closer relationship with the Omaha Club. Bob Allen, President of the Omaha Astronomical sociaty told me that he would like to exchange programs with our Club. This sounds like a good way to start things going.

Rick and I went to Omaha on Nov 17th. We showed some of our slides and Hovies. Then Mr Allen will be at our next meeting to take part in our Program. I dont know what the subject will be but you canbet it will be well worth your while to come to the Heeting. We will have a series of these exchanges and in the future we may have some joint meetings with the full membership of both clubs attending. Of course this is just a prelude of things to comeA good relationship between our Clubs will be a great asset to all. Learning to work together now will be a great help towardthe success of the 1970 Mid-States Convention.

I got my pictures back from American Education publications in Connecticut. Of the 14 that I sent they used only One. Its the picture of the Orion and Horse head Mebula. They sent along a -- copy of the Weekly Reader. Its a weekly work sheet for a Grade School. It seems strange to see my pictures in school books.

Remember the Meeting on Tuesday Evening Nov 26th 7.30 P N Science Bldg, Nebr Weslayan And the special program by the Omaha Club,

Just received notice that our Club have been Alloted 10 Cppies Of Observer, s Hand Book 1969. Royal Astro Sociaty of Canada. There will be not enough to go round so Get your name in to Rick Johnson Tres, The cost is \$1.00 per Copy.

Prairie Astronomy Club.

Lincoln Nebr

Nov 1968

Next Meeting Nov 26th 7.30 P M Science Bldg Nebr Weslayan

Prof Carrol Noore Program Chairman. You can bet Carrol has a Good Program Lined Up.

Together with our regular program, and the addition of the visiting Omaha Club members, this meeting should be extra special.

Any addition to the regular program are alway welcome. Bring it up, lets talk about it. This is all that your self appointed Editor of this sheet is going to tell you about next meetings program. You come and find out.

Those who have not paid your Dues, for the year, please rush them to your Treasurue, Richard Johnson 1860 Pawnee, so you may get the Sky and Telescope Magazine on time. \$8.00 per year does the Trick. The \$8.00 covers the Magazine and your Club Dues for the Year 1969.

Any member or non-member needing help in mirror grinding, mirror .
Kits, telescope parts, Catalogue, s and ets let your wishes be known.

You may again bring anything you have to sell to the meeting, or you may make known anything you need to help with your project, (except lioney) that we all need.

Those who did not see the Star projection planetarium made by our own Eric Rudd, will get a chance again. We must have another Demonstration and showing. How about it Eric?

See you at the Hesting.

Refreshments.